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Minutes of Brunswick & Colleges Nursery Schools
Full Governing Body Meeting
 held at Colleges Nursery School on 
Tuesday 1 March 2016, 7.00pm
	Agenda item
	Governors present:  Amanda Bannister, Lisa Faulkner, Louise Bedford, Gill Learmond,
Joye Rosenstiel, Ysanne Austin, Debora Lucarelli, , Kimberley Rayson,  Keara Harris,

Liz Torres, Jo Raskin (from 7.15pm)
Others present:, Ian Cooper(Associate member), Sonia Swindells (clerk)
The meeting was quorate
	Action by

	1.
	Apologies:  Received and accepted from Kerry Walpole, Alli Davenport, Lucy Brady, Janey Morrison
	

	2.
	Declaration of Eligibility/register of pecuniary interests:  Ysanne stated that she was working in a consultant role for the Teaching Schools Alliance and was also a City Councillor. No other pecuniary interests for this meeting.
	

	3.
	Minutes from the last meeting & Matters arising: Minutes from the last meeting had been circulated with the Agenda.  It was noted that Ysanne should be listed on the Care & Marketing Committee and that Lisa’s name appeared twice on HT performance management. 
Matters arising – Clerk to circulate a list of governors & associate members contact details to all. 
Federation name – Amanda to discuss at Teaching Schools meeting on Friday. Upon final agreement from them the federation would be called Cambridge Nursery Federation.

Clerk to inform Governor Services for Instrument of Government.

The minutes were then agreed and were signed as a true record of the meeting.
	Sonia
Amanda

Sonia

	4.
	Report from the Chair: A copy of the report had been circulated prior to the meeting.
Sonia then left the meeting while the next item was discussed.

Clerk’s salary –  Joye had spoken  to Governor Services who had stated that the hourly rate for ‘Camclerks’ was £11.50 - £12.00.  Sonia was currently keeping a record of her clerking hours.  Concern was expressed that the clerk should not be ‘double paid’ when committee meetings held during the working day and if paid on an hourly rate whether this would affect pension contributions.

Clerk’s salary was currently being paid by Brunswick so this needs to be split between the two settings.  It was agreed that Joye would speak to both EPM and Governor Services regarding these matters and report back to the next meeting.  It was also agreed that the 

new salary arrangements would be back dated to 1 January 2016.

                                                                                                                                   Cont’d …/

	Joye

	4.
	…/  Cont’d 
4. Planning application – Joye explained that the meeting held with Carter Jonas and the architects was related to their proposal to develop the current buildings adjacent to Brunswick.  The proposal was for a four storey building the same height as the ARU building.  It was agreed that the governing body would be objecting to these plans, primarily because of their concern on the psychological effect of ’closing in’ the nursery garden.

6. Improving Governance Workshop – Monitoring the performance of SEN children who are in receipt of Pupil Premium was discussed.  Joye would pass on relevant information to SEN and pupil premium governors.  Lisa to send training & governor visit templates  to Sonia.
	Joye/

Amanda

Lisa/Sonia



	5.

 
	Head teacher’s report:  The written report had been circulated prior to meeting.   

Recording & Reporting Racist Incidents: There were no reports of racist incidents.

Review pupil exclusions: There were no exclusions.
Numbers on roll at Colleges were now 20 in all sessions.                                                                                                      

Keeping in Touch visits – These had been carried out at Brunswick, Colleges and the Daisy Room.  An information pack was handed out to all governors present which included a profile report on Colleges and Brunswick.  It also included data on tracking children from the nurseries through into the Foundation Stage profile.

Judith Oliveria (who carried out the Kit visits) was also an Ofsted inspector in London and had put Amanda in touch with a nursery federation in London.  She had arranged to visit them before the end of term.

Nursery Admissions Policy – The Nursery Heads group and Sam Surtees had been working on a new joint admissions policy.  Changes included removing closing dates for admissions   and giving priority to own setting’s two year olds e.g.  Daisy room when offering places in the nursery.

Joye thanked Amanda for her hard work this term.

Clerk to circulate staff lists from both Colleges and Brunswick to all governors.
	Sonia

	6.
	Standing Orders for FGB – A draft proposal for this had been circulated to all governors.
The following changes agreed:

Item 10. v. All governors shall be notified of committee meetings and be able to contribute in writing or by attending with permission from the Chair of that committee

Item 10 vi was discussed and Ysanne agreed to look at setting up a specific governor site of ‘googledrive’ where all items could be uploaded.  In the interim, minutes from the committees would be available from the clerk or on the school websites.

The Standing Orders were approved and signed by the Chair.
	Ysanne

Sonia/Jo B

	7.
	Minutes from M&R and Care & Marketing Committees: Copies of these had been circulated prior to be meeting along with proposed Terms of Reference.

M&R – The full governing body approved the Terms of Reference.

Ysanne stated that it was intended to present the financial information from Colleges and Brunswick in similar formats to enable governors to get a better overview. 

Ian stated that it appeared the restructuring at Colleges had enabled Colleges to end the financial year in the black and that Colleges staff should be told this at a later date.
Brunswick appeared to be on budget as was Integrated Care.  

Care & Marketing – The full governing body approved the Terms of Reference.
Buchan Street - A separate document had been circulated to all governors regarding this.  It was the recommendation of the Care & Marketing Committee that the Buchan Street provision be closed in July 2016.  The background to this decision was in this document and the meeting notes taken on 10 February between LA representative and some members of this governing body.  The major reason behind the decision was financial.  Even if some money was forthcoming from the LA, it was not going to be sufficient to make the long term viable.  Louise B expressed great concern regarding future staffing.  It was known that two members of staff would be leaving to take up teacher training courses.  This concern coupled with the finance issue was too much of a work load on existing management team.

Ysanne asked what liabilities there were – Amanda replied we had to give a term’s notice to both the LA and the City Council.    
Joye then asked governors to vote on the following:
‘Is it agreed that from the end of Summer 2016 we will close Brunswick @ Buchan Street and will write to the Local Authority to confirm this’.

The governors voted with a show of hands – it was unanimous.

A formal letter to both the LA and the City Council would be written from the governing body.

It was agreed that children from Brunswick @ Buchan Street would be given priority for places at Colleges, the Daisy Room and Brunswick.

Daisy Room – The minutes for the Care & Marketing Committee meeting on 23 February 16 had been circulated prior to the meeting.  These detailed the proposal for addressing the problems of after-school and Holiday provision in the Daisy Room.

However, there was concern expressed from a number of governors on these proposals.

Several felt that finishing after school at 4.45pm would not attract working parents and that Colleges had gained a reputation for being inflexible in recent years.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding this matter and as there was no way a final decision would be made at this meeting it was decided to proceed as follows:
                                                                                                                                            Cont’d …./   
	Joye/Amanda



	7.
	…/  Daisy Room Cont’d

a. Letters/emails to be sent to all applicants for sept 16 to see what their requirements are for breakfast/afterschool

b. They would be asked for a registration fee /deposit

c. They would be told that this provision would only run if there were sufficient numbers

d. The after school session would run until 5.15pm

e. Ysanne/Jo B to look at financial model

f. Care & Marketing Committee  to meet on Mon 14 March to review progress and make decisions.

Holiday Club – The proposal to extend the age group up to 7 years old so siblings could be included was agreed.  Care & marketing committee  to look at marketing this and obtaining feedback from parents.
	Amanda/

Veronica

Ysanne/Jo B

Care & Mrtg

Comm



	8.
	Budget 2016-17 – The budget toolkit had just been received.  Meetings to discuss the budgets had been set up with Janet Jallow for both nurseries.  Budget needs to be submitted to LA by 11 May.

Proposed date to ratify budget -  Tuesday 3 May at 1.00pm at Brunswick.
	All Govs

	9. 


	SFVS – Kerry & Ysanne had been working with Natalie on completing this for Brunswick.

Jo B at Colleges had requested a governor to carry out the audit at Colleges.

Keara agreed to this and would make contact with Jo B to arrange a meeting.

A Financial skills matrix needs to be completed for both nurseries.
	Keara/Jo B

All Govs/Sonia

	10.
	Policies – Amanda expressed concern about the amount of time taken by governors at meetings to discuss policies.  She stated that many of the HR policies were taken from the EPM models.  It was proposed that Amanda ask Jo B if she could take on the preparation of certain policies, which could then be circulated and approved by the governors.
	Amanda/Jo B

	11.


	Succession planning – Joye explained  that there  are known staff changes at Brunswick coming up due to retirement and two members of staff being accepted onto the new Teaching Schools programme. It was also necessary to look at how to manage the administration and financial areas across the federation.
Joye proposed that a staff structure committee be appointed to consider how to go forward, advertise and appoint staff.  The following people agreed to sit on the committee :

Amanda         Joye

Louise B         Ian

A meeting to be arranged as soon as possible.
	Joye 

	12.
	Complaints Procedure – this policy had not yet been received from LA so was deferred to a future meeting.
	Sonia (agenda)

	13.
	Pupil Premium – Lisa to visit both settings to look at pupil premium in the near future.
	Lisa

	14.
	Governor Monitoring Visits – Joye had recently visited both Brunswick & Colleges and her reports would be circulated with the agenda for the next FGB meeting.

Visits agreed to be carried out as follows:

Pupil Premium – Lisa (both settings)

EAL – Liz T (both settings)

SEN – Kimberley to visit Colleges this term and Brunswick in the Summer term
	Sonia/Joye
Lisa

Liz T

Kimberley

	 15. 
	Logo & branding – Amanda explained that Colleges needed a new logo. This was looked at in conjunction with Brunswick’s existing  logo and how they  would sit together as a federation.  A parent at Brunswick had undertaken this work, for a nominal fee.

Opinions from staff and others had been received and discussed by the Care & Marketing Committee.

Amanda then showed the proposed new logos for both Brunswick & Colleges and how they would be shown together as a federation.

The governors were very pleased with the new logos and branding and agreed they should be adopted by Brunswick and Colleges Nursery Schools.
	Sonia

	16.
	DBS & identity checks – As the two schools were now a federation it was agreed that new DBS, identity checks and reference requests  carried out by either Brunswick or Colleges would be portable between the two sites. It was therefore only necessary to carry these checks out on one site, providing the other site had copies of the paperwork where relevant.
	Sonia/Jo B

	17.
	Information – Governance handbook link

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/governance-handbook

	

	18.


	Any Other Business:

a. GB Termly Briefing – Tuesday 10 May – Joye will attend.  Anyone else welcome to go along.  This can be booked via Governor Services booking area on Learn Together Portal.
b. Change of signatory – Colleges -  It was agreed that Gill Learmond would be added to the authorised signatory list for Colleges Nursery School
c. Contact details emails – Sonia to create secure governor email addresses for those governors who do not currently hold one.
d. Code of Practice – copies handed out at the meeting.  
Acceptance use agreement – copies given out for signature and returned to Clerk
Ian expressed concern about the current City Deal proposals for roads/traffic in the Milton/Arbury road area.  He agreed to send the relevant documents to the Clerk for circulation to all governors.

Dates for future meetings:

Curriculum & Standards Committee      – Thursday 10 March, 9.15am at Colleges

Care & Marketing Committee                 - Monday 14 March, 4pm at Colleges

Management & Resources Committee – Monday 25 April, 3.45 at Brunswick*
Budget Ratification                                    - Tuesday 3 May, 1.30pm at Brunswick

Date of Next FGB Meeting:   Tuesday 21 June 2016, 7.00pm at Brunswick 

*Note change of date
Meeting Closed: 9.45pm
	Sonia

Sonia/Jo B
Sonia/All

Ian/Sonia
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       Joye Rosenstiel, Chair of Governors

 

          28 June 2016

